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Field Work Performed by: Sam Cole (WRCE) and Dave Labrie (SEA) 
 
Date of Field Work:  July 23, 2015 
   
Target Address & Assessor Parcel Number (APN): U.S. Forest Route 1N04 (Cottonwood 
Road), Tuolomne County APN 052-060-48-00 
 
Ownership:  Sugar Pine Spring Water, LP (G. Scott Fahey)  
 
Water Right(s): A029977 and A031491 
 
Purpose of Field Work:  Staff collected the SD cards that were used in the surveillance 
equipment that was deployed on July 12, 2015.  Staff also put new batteries in the surveillance 
equipment.  The video footage was briefly reviewed in the field to verify proper settings were 
used and proper positioning.  After review of the footage, some trucks exiting before dawn 
indicated that there may be some night activity going on, and settings were changed to “Night” 
and the daylight only sensor was turned off in an effort to collect night images.  The camera that 
was mounted in the tree has been removed as the data was not useful from this location.  The 
other two camera locations remain in use.  Installation of new SD cards and batteries will allow 
staff to continue surveillance of the location described above. 
 
While on site, staff observed two tanker trucks apparently leaving the facility at approximately 
12:00PM roughly 5 miles from the transfer station having just left.  This truck was observed 
while staff were en route to the transfer station to maintain the surveillance equipment.  While 
parked across from the site, a third tanker truck arrived at the transfer station at approximately 
12:15PM.  Staff visibly observed this truck directly entering the transfer station through the 
locked gate.  At approximately 12:55PM, the tanker truck was directly observed leaving the 
transfer station through the locked gate.  At approximately 1:06PM, another tanker truck was 
observed entering the station.  Staff finished deploying surveillance equipment before this truck 
had left the transfer station. 
 
See photographs 1-4 of water tanker trucks taken by Division staff, Samuel Cole, via hand held 
camera on the following pages.
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Photo 1: Taken July 23, 2015 at 12:02PM 

 
Photo 2: Taken July 23, 2015 at 12:14PM 
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Photo 3: Taken July 23, 2015 at 12:54PM 

 
Photo 4: Taken July 23, 2015 at 1:06PM 
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